24 August 2005

Caroline Wilson

Planning Policy Manager

Blyth Valley Borough Council

Seaton Delaval Offices

Avenue Road

Seaton Delaval

Northumberland

NE25 0DX 

Dear Ms Wilson

Blyth Valley - Interim Affordable Housing Strategy

On behalf of our house-building members who operate within the Blyth Valley Borough, we are writing to object to the introduction of the Interim Affordable Housing Policy on the following grounds

· Unclear policy formation

· The contents of the Policy go beyond current Affordable Housing advice, and

· The Policy would undermine the regeneration of brownfield sites in the Borough

Unclear policy formation 

The existing Policy H14 allocates a number of sites for housing development on which an element of affordable housing is sought.  It is acknowledged that most of these sites have not yet come forward or are tied up in planning inquiries.

In considering the new ‘Interim’ policy, your consultation document does not actually specify whether this new policy is supplementary to the existing Policy H14 or is intended to ‘update and amplify’ or simply replace the Policy.   On a number of occasions, the consultation document suggests this ‘Interim’ policy will replace the Council’s current practice of requesting 40% affordable housing provision but fails to confirm if that requirement is in fact adopted policy.   To the HBF the current policy position is very unclear.

Whilst we acknowledge the desire of the Council to amend policy H14 in response to more recent rises in property values in the Borough, we are currently unsure as to how this ‘Interim Policy’ operates within the current framework of the adopted Plan and how the proposals then match with the ‘options’ currently being consulted on in the Core Strategy which are out for consultation at the same time.

In our opinion, this Consultation document needs to be much clearer on how it intends to adopt the Interim policy and how it will operate until such time the Core Strategy replaces it.

The contents of the Interim Affordable Housing Policy go beyond current advice

Whilst we acknowledge the more recent ODPM ‘Planning for Mixed Communities’ consultation paper has suggested lowering the site thresholds on affordable housing, current guidance on thresholds remains that outlined in Circular 6/98.   Only in special circumstances should local authorities seek to adopt the lower threshold of 15 units or sites larger than 0.5ha and inner London is cited as being such a case.

Notwithstanding the findings of the Council’s Housing Needs Survey, Blyth Valley remains one of the most affordable locations to buy property in the UK.  In our opinion, the Council have not produced evidence of special circumstances such as to warrant the very low thresholds proposed in the Interim Policy.

The Policy would undermine the regeneration of brownfield sites in the Borough

Paragraph 4.4 of the Interim Policy consultation document recognised that the current practice of requesting 40% affordable housing provision has not been successful and threatened the viability of development sites. 

Given the property market has slowed considerably since 2004, the HBF are of the view that a 30% affordable housing policy in the Blyth Borough when added to the many other planning obligation requirements attached to development sites would be equally unattractive to developers and not in-keeping with the national trend.  

Whilst there are a number of very high value areas in the North of England current pursuing higher affordable housing requirements, these are often supported by much higher rates of assistance through Social Housing Grant.   Its worth noting that the emerging best practice guidance for the ‘Golden Triangle’ area of north Leeds, York and Harrogate recommends a starting threshold of 25% affordable housing where no SHG is available. Clearly, land values in the Blyth Borough don’t match those of the Golden Triangle and we hold serious reservations on the delivery of brownfield sites in any borough that attempts to seek affordable housing requirements well beyond those currently permitted by local land values.   

Once again, thank you for inviting the HBF to comment on the draft.  If you feel a meeting with yourselves and HBF members might be a better way forward in resolving the policy confusion, please do not hesitate to contacts me.

Regards

Mark Johnson

Regional Policy Manager, Northern Region

Home Builders Federation

